FY07 Defense Appropriation

  FAQ:  Chocola Amendment

Q:  Will suspending funding for the Defense Travel System (DTS) leave the Defense Department (DOD) without an e-Travel system?  What will take its place?

A:  In addition to the continued use of existing travel systems at DOD, the General Services Administration (GSA) has already approved two e-travel systems that are being used throughout the federal government and could also be used by DOD: CW Government Travel and EDS.  Each of these vendors provides a web-based system that was developed at their own expense rather than by the taxpayers, demonstrating that DOD did not have to assume all costs and performance risks to develop an e-travel system. Moreover, these GSA contracts are available for DOD use immediately.  Suspending funding for DTS will allow Congress and DOD to determine which system is the most cost-effective solution to a stream-lined travel process.
Q:  Some DOD officials claim that DTS is near completion, deployed at more than 5,000 sites and having processed more than 1 million authorizations and 800,000 vouchers.  Why not continue to finance the system?
A:  These numbers are misleading. DOD claims that DTS is deployed at a site once one computer is programmed to use the system. The military facility is not required to use DTS nor does every computer need to be programmed to use DTS.  In fact, of the 5 million tickets DOD issues annually, DTS still cannot find the lowest available price for approximately 40% of them. Travel agents who have tested DTS found that flights booked by DTS can cost as much as $1,200 more per ticket than applicable fares available to government travelers because DTS software did not alert the traveler or agent that a lower priced government fare was available.  It is unlikely that a fully functional DTS will be achieved by its target date of September 2006.  Yet taxpayers continue to fund the program while DTS experiences serious problems.  
Q:  Will the long-term savings achieved by DTS outweigh the Defense Department’s investment of nearly $500 million to date?

A:  No, that’s $500 million too much.  Taxpayers should never have been burdened with the development, testing, and deployment costs of DTS – that cost should have been covered by the DTS contractor, in accordance with the terms of all other federal e-Travel contracts.
Q:  If DTS funding is suspended, won’t DOD’s investment of $500 million be lost?
This is perhaps the most outrageous aspect of the DTS contract. Despite having paid millions of dollars to develop, operate and maintain DTS, the government does not own it, does not receive any profit from it, and has only been granted a license which requires it to pay the DTS contractor for the right to use the very system built at the taxpayers’ expense.
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